UHWO Education Division Meeting

Friday, November 4, 2011
Meeting began: 9:04 a.m.
Present: Susan Matoba Adler, Jeanne Iorio, Rick Jones, Paula Mathis, Julia Myers, Jonathan Schwartz, Kristen Urata
I. Approval of Minutes From 10/07/11 Meeting
a. Rick motioned to approve the minutes as written; Julia seconded.  Passed.

II. Budget 
a. Susan reported that every division was asked by the VCAA’s office to reduce their operating budget by 20%.  With a $16,000 budget last year (that went over budget by $4,000), the Division of Education’s intended budget for this academic year was $12,800.   After looking at the breakdown of this year’s budget, it appears the division will struggle to stay within the $16,000 budget.  The most expensive budget line item is mentor teacher honorariums, which is projected to be over $10,000.  It is difficult to budget for honorariums for Spring 2012 because we do not know yet how many teacher candidates will ultimately register for early field experience or practicum.  Registration for spring 2012 courses begins on Monday (11/07/11).  Accreditation fees are the next expensive budget item at over $3,000 for NCATE and ACEI.
III. Coordinator of Field Experience and Teacher Licensing
a. The position vacancy and description was posted on the UH employment page yesterday (11/03/11) and will be advertised nationally on November 13.  Julia asked if the position is a tenure track position; it is.  Rick brought up that there was a question whether it would be beneficial to have another EDEE faculty on the committee.  Susan said VCAA Mobley wants to keep search committees limited to 3-4 people and the number of committee members is already at suggested capacity.  Rick will be the search committee chair.  Other committee members include Susan, Kristen, and Vernon Young (principal at Kaleiopu’u Elementary School in Waipahu).  Susan is still awaiting a response from a Leeward District principal (also a district recruiter) about his interest in serving on the committee.  The review of applications will commence on or after December 5.  Rick said ideally he would like to begin the initial screening before finals week (end of finals: December 16).
IV. Committee Reports, Faculty Senate
a. Susan opened the floor to any committee reports; none were reported.
V. Field Experience Evaluations- Jonathan
a. Jonathan handed out a draft of a letter that will be e-mailed to Fall 2011 mentor teachers regarding the transition of teacher candidate evaluations from hard copy to online.  Although moving the evaluation forms online is easier for data collection, it was acknowledged via discussion that there will be some mentor teachers who want/need to complete the form on paper.  Instructions for completing the forms on paper were included in the draft of the letter.
b. Varying evaluation forms: Please be aware that the evaluation forms mentor teachers must complete for teacher candidates differ by level.  Early field experience, practicum, and student teaching all have their own forms (the same form is not used for all three levels).  If you need a specific evaluation form, please ask Julia for an electronic copy.

VI. Division Handbook
a. The faculty reviewed the student teaching policies (included in agenda packet).  
i. Required hours: Rick suggested changing the required hours at school to read 30 minutes before school starts to 30 minutes after school ends Mondays through Fridays (previously 8:00 a.m. -4:00 p.m. Monday through Friday).  This is due to the fact that each school has varying start and end times each day of the week.
ii. Professional attire: Due to several student teachers wearing inappropriate clothing to school, it was suggested that the handbook read, “Consult with mentor teacher and/or administration on appropriate attire for school.  If you are still unsure on appropriate attire, a good rule is to dress conservatively.”

VII. Advisory Council Meeting for March
a. At last month’s advisory council meeting, the UHWO faculty suggested March or April for the next meeting.  The DOE council members pushed for March since spring HSA testing will be in April.  However, spring break for DOE and UHWO is in March, and the breaks do not overlap (DOE break: March 12-16; UHWO break: March 19-23).  This leaves the meeting options for either the first or last week in March.  Kristen will e-mail the council members for their feedback on a preferred meeting day.
VIII. Celebration of Graduation?
a. Susan mentioned that Rich Biffle hosted a potluck on the last day of student teaching seminar last semester (Spring 2011).  The faculty were invited and candidates also brought in their portfolios so that their classmates could view them.  For this semester’s seminar, Susan suggested inviting EDEE graduates in addition to faculty to December’s potluck.

IX. Spring Placements
a. Kristen explained that applications for Spring 2012 professional program entry and student teaching cannot be formally reviewed until Fall 2011 grades are “rolled to record” in January 2012.  This is because applicants are currently enrolled in courses that are pre-requisites for professional program entry or student teaching.  She suggested conditionally approving applications immediately in order for applicants to register for their Spring 2012 courses (registration begins on 11/07/11).  The faculty unanimously support her decision and will provide her with projected grade information for select applicants.
X. Other 
a. No other items were discussed due to time constraints.

Meeting adjourned: 10:33 a.m.
